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Badwell Ash Parish Council Report 
Autumn is upon us and winter fast approaches. A 
time for all to be aware and take extra care when 
out and about in the Parish. 
With care in mind, the new grit bins are being 
installed and are there for all to use, as needs be. 
A new Memorial Bench has been installed in the 
village alongside the telephone box. This is to 
replace the Memorial Garden in the school grounds 
due to the redevelopment of the site. 
Despite the Parish Council and many Parishioners 
having great reservations about a planning 
application for 50 or so houses off the Hunston 
Road, the Planning Committee of MidSuffolk 
District Council has seen fit to recommend that the 
councillors grant outline permission. Do we 
remain a village or just become a dormitory for 
larger conurbations? 
We will see. 
With this the final Broadsheet of the year on behalf 
of the Parish Council may we Wish You All A 
Very Happy Christmas. 

Clive Hawkins 
Chairman Badwell Ash Parish Council 

The next Parish Council Meeting is at 7.30pm on 
Wednesday 5th December. Everyone is welcome to 
attend. 
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The White Horse Inn has reopened after a 
refurbishment. 
The exterior has been painted white, to go with the 
name. A new sign, new fencing and an oak bar are 
only some of the improvements made to the inn. 
Currently the pub is not serving food, but hopes to 
be ready to do so early next year. 
We understand that the new landlords have applied 
for planning permission to take back the larger 
room that the pub also used to occupy, and put the 
pool table back in there. 

Check out the Facebook page: ‘The White 
Horse Inn - Badwell Ash’ 

Opening Times:- Sunday-Thursday 12:00-11:00,   
                            Friday & Saturday 12:00-12:00 
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Centenary of the End of World War 
One: Remembrance Day 
People gathered in St Mary’s Church on Sunday 
11th/11 to honour the war dead on Remembrance 
Day, with special thought for those who died in the 
Great War of 1914-1918. The service was led by 
Badwell’s the Rev. Pam Robson. 
The congregation of 50 swelled to about 100 at the 
Village War Memorial, where the names of the 
dead were read out, wreaths were laid, and a two-
minute silence was held in autumn sunlight at 
11am. 
The War Memorial and Village Sign had been 
beautifully decorated with a twirl of crocheted 
poppies – mostly red but with a couple of purple 
poppies remembering the animals who also served. 
Refreshments were then served in the Village Hall. 
 
 
 

Village Quiz Report 
This year's Village Quiz raised £449.40 to be 
divided equally (£224.70 each) between St Mary's 
Church and the East Anglian Air Ambulance. 
Challenging questions on a wide range of topics - 
including cartoons and local interest - along with 
good food and drink, made for an enjoyable and 
convivial evening. Many thanks to all those who 
came along and spent their money to help us raise  
such a pleasing amount.   

 
 
St Mary’s Church is in needs of fabric funds to 
repair eg the weathered stone tracery of some 
of its windows, and for improvements it hopes 
to make, eg installing a toilet and kitchen 
facilities. 
 

  

 Gt Ashfield & Badwell Ash 
WI  

 OPEN MEETING 
A Talk from SARS – 

Suffolk Accident Rescue Service 
We extend an Invitation for you to join us for the 
evening – Gentlemen included. 
We are holding the OPEN MEETING on 14th 
MARCH 2019 at the Lord Thurlow Hall in Great 
Ashfield at 7.30pm.  Tickets/Donation - £3 to 
include a raffle & refreshments. 
Our Speaker will be talking to us all about SARS. 
They provide specialist doctors and paramedics to 
assist the East of England Ambulance Service at 
the scenes of incidents where patients require an 
enhanced level of care before they reach hospital.  
The SARS doctors and paramedics are all unpaid 
volunteers who provide their services for free. 
Do come and join us for an interesting evening. 
For all enquiries please telephone -  01359 
259399 
NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS 
WELCOME  - DO COME AND JOIN US FOR 
THE EVENING TO SEE WHAT THE 
WOMENS INSTITUTE IS ALL ABOUT 
 
The Badwell Broadsheet would like to apologise for not 
including the Women’s Institute in its round-up of Clubs 
and Activities available in the village in the last issue – Ed. 
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Broadsheet Volunteers 
Thanks to all volunteers who distribute the 
Broadsheet, and to the two new people who have 
kindly offered to take over some routes. We wish 
you all a Happy Christmas. 
 
Power Cut? 
Severe weather and storms in the winter time can 
lead to power cuts. Call 105, or 0800 3163 105 
from a corded phone or mobile phone, to report or 
find out about a local power cut, or to report 
damage to the electricity network. Check online at 
www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk  
Please keep an eye out for frail or vulnerable 
neighbours. 
 
Stretch your vocal chords and help 
raise funds for local hospice 
St Nicholas Hospice Care is hoping as 
many people as possible will lend their 
voices to its new fundraiser: 
‘Carolling All the Way’. 
To help make the occasion a success the Hospice 
needs people who love a sing-song to come 
together and sing their way around their 
communities over the weekend of 14 - 16 
December. 

 
It doesn’t matter if you’re already part of a choir or 
just someone looking to have some fun fundraising 
at Christmas, this will be a friendly occasion 
packed with community. 
No audition is necessary and people can sign up as 
groups (of any size) as well as individuals.  
By taking part, fundraisers will be helping to make 
a huge difference to the lives of local people, as all 
funds raised will help support the hospice’s 
services across West Suffolk and Thetford.  
It costs £5 per person to take part and fancy dress 
(Christmas jumpers, steampunk or period costume) 
is optional.  
Get your friends and family involved. If they don’t 
sing, why not ask them to sell raffle tickets? 
Sign up at https://stnicholashospice.org.uk/news-
community/events-listing/carolling-all-the-way/ 

 Badwell Ash Local History Recorder 
Wanted  

As from January 2019 I will be standing down 
regarding my role as Village Recorder. This is 
therefore a plea for another volunteer to take over 
this work. 
The role is connected to the Suffolk Local History 
Recorders Scheme (SLHC). The SLHC is a 
voluntary group of historians who support and 
advise local Recorders and history groups to avoid 
the loss of historical records for posterity. 
The work involves compiling an annual report 
which will be stored in the Bury Records Office. 
Any village in Suffolk can participate in this 
scheme and deposit these annual reports. At the 
moment nearly 300 villages are involved with this 
scheme. 
Since 2014 I have been compiling a short précis of 
our parish, and any notable historical events during 
the year are being recorded in a scrapbook, again to 
be deposited in the Archives.   
The scrapbook work involves the collation of any 
leaflets, photos etc. during the year that the 
Recorder feels will produce a record for what will 
become tomorrow’s history. 
Please contact me if you might be interested, either 
by email: patmmonk@gmail.com or speak with me 
in person – 01359 258538.  

 Pat Monk, Badwell Ash Parish Recorder 
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 Sick Hares & Hare Coursing 
It’s hare coursing season again.  
This year it’s especially important to try and stop 
coursing to protect a declining population of hares 
at risk of two new diseases for the species.  
It is now believed that a form of myxomatosis has 
recently jumped species from rabbits to hares. This 
and another new haemorrhagic disease may be 
responsible for a growing number of reported 
sightings of obviously sick or dead hares in 
Norfolk and Suffolk. There have been several 
sightings of dead hares in and around Long 
Thurlow in the last couple of months. 
The hare population in East Anglia has declined by 
80% over the last century, but these new diseases, 
combined with coursing, might wipe them out. 
Hare coursing is a lucrative betting activity and 
run by often dangerous people. Some groups bring 
children with them to pretend that the dogs ran 
from their grip if caught. Others if challenged will 
say they have permission to use the land. No local 
landowners condone coursing, so don’t believe 
them, walk away and call the police. 
If you see people or vehicles acting suspiciously, 
don’t approach or try to stop them but take down 
vehicle numbers and descriptions and call the 
police on 101. If you see actual coursing, call 999 
as the police are very keen to stop this activity. 
Someone has already been arrested for coursing 
this autumn in Great Ashfield. Please be alert. 
Have you seen a sick or dead hare? Please send 
a photograph of the hare (including its head and 
bottom) if possible, and a description of where you 
found it to Dr Diana Bell at the University of East 
Anglia by emailing d.bell@uea.ac.uk, or call the 
Suffolk Wildlife Trust on 01473 890089. 
If you want to take a sick hare to the vet, use thick 
gauntleted gloves to lift it, as hares have sharp 
claws. Handle it as little as possible to prevent 
shock. Place it in a cardboard box with a towel 
under it. Keep it away from domestic pets to 
prevent tick/flea contamination etc. 

Village Hall Report & Events 
Firework Night  on the 2nd Nov - we made over 
£600 towards Village Hall funds. Many people on 
leaving said “well done” and that they enjoyed it.  
 
Spud Lunch - 12 Dec 12-2pm, A seasonal get 
together over lunch. A baked potato with a choice 
of fillings and accompaniments. Tea, coffee etc. 
Come along for a chat with the village hall 
committee and friends 
 
Children’s Christmas Party - 15th Dec 12-2pm, 
this event is free of charge. There will be food, 
drink, a game or two plus a visit from Santa.  
To book your children please call Chris Evans on 
07842 811071 or email 
chris_evans20@yahoo.com or look out for posts  

on the Badwell Ash Village Hall Facebook 
page. 

Chris Evans, Chairman, Village Hall Committee 
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